
UCSF Research and Academic 
Building at ZSFG

Welcome to the fourth edition of the UCSF Research 
and Academic Building at ZSFG project newsletter. 
This will be a regular update with news and 
information about the planning and construction of a 
new UCSF facility at ZSFG. 

This newsletter will be sent via email to the UCSF community at ZSFG and can also be found online. 

Selection of design and construction team: builder selected
Following a public process to select the main members of the integrated project team, The Boldt Company has 
been selected as the general contractor for the UCSF Research and Academic Building at ZSFG. Boldt’s
project team is scheduled to start setting up offices in the project’s Big Room (project offices), located on 16th 
Street, in early October. 

The next step in establishing the design-build team will be choosing the architecture firm for the project. This 
selection will be made in cooperation with Boldt and is expected to be completed by mid-October. In addition to 
the architect, the process for selection of a structural engineering firm is also underway.

October 2018

Dean’s Seminar October 5
Vice Dean Sue Carlisle will present an 
overview of UCSF research at ZSFG at 
the next Dean’s Seminar on Friday, 
October 5th from 12-1pm in Carr
Auditorium. This presentation will include 
an update on the UCSF Research and 
Academic Building at ZSFG with an 
opportunity to ask questions. 

Town Hall
A second town hall focused on the project 
will also be scheduled for later this fall, and 
will include introductions of key members 
of the design-build team.

https://space.ucsf.edu/future-occupants-zsfg


For more detail about the new UCSF Research and Academic Building at ZSFG, please visit
https://space.ucsf.edu/zuckerberg-san-francisco-general 

The UCSF RAB at ZSFG project
UCSF is building a new research and academic building at the Priscilla Chan and Mark Zuckerberg San 
Francisco General Hospital and Trauma Center Campus (ZSFG); construction of the new UCSF research 
building is expected to begin in 2019. For more details about the project please visit the ZSFG pages at 
space.ucsf.edu.

Project communications
Please send questions or concerns about the UCSF Research and Academic Building at ZSFG project to UCSF-
RAB-ZSFG@ucsf.edu. These messages will be addressed by the building project team.  

A set of Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s) about the UCSF Research and Academic Building at ZSFG was 
updated recently. If you have a question you would like to add to the FAQ’s, please send it to UCSF-RAB-
ZSFG@ucsf.edu.

Project schedule
This graphic provides a broad overview 

of the project phases and how they 
overlap.

Designing the building
Once the project architect has been chosen the design phase will begin. The project team will establish a design 
process that includes working with the Design Groups, providing opportunity for future users of the building to 
contribute, and sharing regular updates. The Design Groups will meet with the project team to provide 
information on how they envision working in the new building and input on design. 

https://space.ucsf.edu/zuckerberg-san-francisco-general
https://space.ucsf.edu/ucsf-rab-zsfg-faqs
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